
Organiser’s Comments 

It was great to see a good turn out on Sunday on what turned out to be a changeable day 
weather wise but fortunately the rain kept to a minimum. With the majority of people 
running in both races it gave the afternoon start a buzz and it was good to see so many 
people really sprinting hard into the finish. 

For those who had a wait for download for a short while I hope it gave you a chance to 
catch your breath before you started to discuss your courses. As a techno-phobic my 
thanks go to the computer team who grappled with different programmes all day and kept 
to the timings we had asked for.

My apologies to those who had to walk from the field car park. Before the event I had 
spent considerable time trying to get adequate parking on site knowing how variable 
parking spaces can be in the main car park to no avail and then a last minute decision 
had to be made on the day to provide more spaces which wasn’t ideal.

Kirsty and Eamon’s courses were well received and my thanks go to them, and Kevin for 
controlling, for all the hard work they all put in prior to the event and on the day. 
I would also like to thank Sandy Balls for allowing us to hold the event in the park and 
giving us access to a variety of terrain which made the courses interesting and 
occasionally confusing! With local and urban events becoming more popular we would 
like to continue and build on our good relationship with Sandy Balls. 

Finally I would like to thank all the WIM helpers, for those who gave up the whole day to 
help and those who helped around their runs. Also a special mention for the Branfords 
who ran the maze which gave an added challenge to the day.

Hilary


